BOARD OF AUCTIONEERS MINUTES Legislative Office Building Room 308, Concord, NH December 15, 2008 9:00 a.m.

The Board of Auctioneers convened at 9:00 a.m. with Chairperson Devin E Moisan, Vice-Chairperson Richard C. Berman, and Member Frank L. Eaton present, and Secretary Jay T. St. Jean, and member Ashton E Welch were absent.

1. The Board on motion of Frank L. Eaton, seconded by Richard C. Berman, accepted the minutes of the November 3, 2008 meeting.

2. <u>APPLICATIONS</u>

- Michael B. Carey on motion of Frank L. Eaton, seconded by Richard C. Berman, the Board voted to approve the application for licensure.
- Maurice E. Chaloux on motion of Frank L. Eaton, seconded by Richard C. Berman, the Board voted to approve the application for licensure.
- John Hamlin on motion of Richard C. Berman, seconded by Frank L. Eaton, the Board voted to approve the application for licensure.
- Thomas A. Madsen on motion of Frank L. Eaton, seconded by Richard C. Berman, the Board voted to approve the application for licensure.
- Charles J. Winternitz on motion of Richard C. Berman, seconded by Frank L. Eaton, the Board voted to approve the application for licensure.

<u>APPLICATIONS-</u> On motion of Frank L. Eaton, seconded by Richard C. Berman, the Board voted to **TABLE** the following application for resubmission of recommendations:

- Matthew H. Zarrabinia
- 3. The request for approval from Elena Katz applying for late renewal due to extenuating circumstances will be investigated by member Frank L. Eaton. A report will be given at the next meeting.
- The Board on motion of Frank L. Eaton, seconded by Richard C. Berman approved the Fall 2008 Newsletter to be mailed.
- 5. The Board on motion of Frank L. Eaton, seconded by Richard C. Berman voted to appoint Richard C. Berman as investigator and to work with the people at NNEREN to ensure that the people in the Real Estate Business who are auctioning property understand that they also have to comply with the NH Board of Auctioneers advertisement rules.

The next scheduled monthly meeting will be held January 5, 2009 at the Legislative Office Building, Room 205, Concord, New Hampshire.

The Board on motion of Frank L. Eaton, seconded by Richard C. Berman voted to adjourn the meeting.